## SPINK COUNTY DRAINAGE BOARD October 30, 2012

The Spink County Drainage Board met on October 30, 2012, at 10:15 AM. Jeff Albrecht, Dave Albrecht, Brian Johnson, Jerry Zerbel, Craig Johnson, Pat Kramp and Kimberly Markley, Drainage Administrator were present. Guests present were Ron Clemensen, Richard Worlie, Chris White, Daelyn Dirksen and Bob Roeber.

Craig Johnson made the motion to approve the agenda, seconded by Brian Johnson. Motion carried. Jeff Albrecht made the motion, seconded by Jerry Zerbel, to approve the minutes of October 16, 2012.

Ron Clemesen from the Benton Township Board reported that the board has talked to Shane Jordan and Jim Millar and it would be possible to do soil samples and determine the original level or grade of the area in question. They would need Mr. Dirksen's permission. Mr. White questioned the cost to do the samples, if the township ditch was an area in question and the fine that was recommended to the State's Attorney. It was the consensus of the Drainage Board that they will wait to hear from the township board before any further action is taken.

Markley clarified with the board that the drainage downstream is not buffered any farther than the  $1\frac{1}{2}$  miles downstream when determining landowners required to sign for the drainage permit.

No drainage Permits were issued.

The board recessed to travel to the intersection of 153<sup>rd</sup> Street and 375<sup>th</sup> Avenue west of Northville City.

The board reconvened and observed the work completed on SW ¼ 29-120-65 and listened to the concerns of Arvin Taylor, Northville Township Board and neighbors. The board will continue this discussion at the November 8, 2012 meeting.

Meeting was adjourned until November 8, 2012.

Kimberly Markley
Spink County Drainage
Spink County, South Dakota
Published at an approximate cost of .....?